
 

15th October, 2020 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
I am writing to provide you with an update on recent developments at Atam Academy.   
 
As you know Sulina Piesse is leaving Atam Academy to take up a promotion as CEO of 
a Multi Academy Trust, and Mr David Martin has been recruited as the interim Executive 
Head Teacher to start from January 2020, or sooner if possible.  I want to reassure you 
that due process was followed in recruiting the new Interim Head Teacher and as is best 
practice this recruitment had to take place in September to allow for any notice period to 
be served by the incumbent Head Teacher before he/she joined Atam Academy.   The 
process could also not be delayed because Sulina wanted to take up her new position in 
a timely manner.   
 
You have also been informed that John Ridley is leaving Atam Academy.  I would like to 
provide further clarity on this.  John Ridley applied for the Interim Executive Head 
position, however the selection and appointment process attracted a strong number of 
high-quality, external candidates.   It was a comprehensive process with thirteen 
applications and five shortlisted candidates, leading to the identification and appointment 
of the leading candidate. Panel members included myself; the Vice Chair of Standards; 
a representative for the Chair of the LAB and the CEO.  We were also supported by the 
Trust’s HR manager.  John Ridley informed us of his decision to resign a few days after 
we recruited David Martin as the Interim Executive Head.  We tried our best to convince 
him otherwise, but to no avail.  It is unfortunate that he has decided not to continue in his 
post, but the Trust cannot stop any staff member from exercising their right to 
resign.   On the point of John Ridley not returning to school to serve his notice, this was 
mutually agreed by him and the Trust.   
 
Leadership changes occur in schools and the transition will be a smooth one, not least, 
because of both the leaving and incoming Head Teachers’ professionalism.  The 
Trustees will keep a keen eye on this and continue to ensure that the highest standards 
are maintained throughout.    
 
Mr Martin was a very strong candidate and is currently the Head Teacher at an all 
through school which is one of the highest performing schools within the Reading area,  
where students under his leadership, are achieving 2 grades higher than the national 
average.  He is an experienced senior leader having worked in a large Multi Academy in 
Kent and being sole Deputy Headteacher in large schools in Bromley and Twickenham.  
Furthermore, we have received extremely positive references which confirm his stature 
as an excellent Head Teacher.  We are fortunate to have secured such a strong leader 



 

for Atam Academy, and we are confident that he will continue the excellent work Sulina 
and the staff have done for the Academy.     
 
I can assure you that Atam Academy’s future and its students’ success and wellbeing is 
our key priority.  We have been in communication with the staff at Atam Academy to 
assure them that the future of the Academy is secure and that they are all valued 
members of a team.  Mr Martin will be meeting with staff and the SLT shortly to provide 
them with assurances.   
 
We have strong Assistant Headteachers across both the Primary and Secondary phases 
and Ms Piesse continues to assume responsibility for the school. Whilst she is self-
isolating, she is in daily contact with the staff.  Simon Webb our Director for School 
Improvement and the Executive Leadership team is also supporting the school.   
 
Covid 19 has brought with it a changing vista and a degree of uncertainty in our lives 
that has caused much adjustment away from the norms we knew. No matter what the 
uncertainty or challenges we face, I wish to reassure you that our priority will always be 
the continued safety and wellbeing of our students and staff.   To that effect, the Trust 
has had full oversight of all Covid 19 plans and has scrutinised these and made changes 
to ensure that students’ health and safety is fully protected.  The Trust receives weekly 
updates on the situation at every school and regular updates as the situation 
changes.  This level of scrutiny and oversight will continue throughout the Covid 19 
period.  The Trust also carries out safeguarding and Health and Safety checks on a 
regular basis.    
 
Please be assured that the Trust takes safeguarding extremely seriously and all three 
schools are safeguarding compliant.  To provide you with further assurance, I can 
confirm that Khalsa Secondary School has recently been audited by the Local Authority 
which has confirmed that safeguarding is effective.  The Safeguarding Trustee, who 
joined the Trust in Jan 2020, maintains a close watch on safeguarding at every school, 
has years of Safeguarding expertise and has been commended by Buckinghamshire 
Local Authority for her safeguarding work as Vice Chair of KAT.   
 
With positive Covid 19 cases rising throughout England, there is an increased risk of 
year groups and of schools closing.   Currently at Atam Academy, we have six members 
of staff self-isolating and some year groups being provided online lessons at home.  We 
consult Public Health England and the Local Authority prior to making such decisions.  
Students education is paramount and online classes will be provided to students to 
ensure that they continue to receive an excellent education. The school has also been 
deep cleaned.  
 



 

Some of you have been concerned about the height of a fence at Atam Academy.  The 
Education Skills Funding Agency has confirmed that the fence is of the required height.  
We are however looking at possible solutions to extend the higher fence to the low wall 
area but this will require planning permission.  I can confirm that the playground adjacent 
to this fence has a higher than recommended ratio of staff to pupils.   
 
With regards to Khalsa Secondary School, I would like to clarify that the Trust has legally 
challenged the decision by the Regional Schools Commissioner to issue a termination 
notice and currently the transfer process to another Trust is on hold pending the judge’s 
decision to allow the judicial review. 
 
Standard protocol is for the head teacher of a school to communicate information to the 
parents, and vice versa.  However, I felt that on this occasion, it would help to provide 
clarity on certain matters and assurances from a Trust perspective. I do hope that 
matters which you may have been concerned about have been addressed.   
 
On behalf of the Trust, I wish all staff and students impacted by Covid 19 a speedy 
recovery, you and your families the best of health and thank you all for your 
understanding.    
 
Yours sincerely,  

Shaminder Rayatt 

Chair of Trustees 

 


